FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH of BELLA VISTA

The Discipleship Journey

Rev. Ron Hayes

August brings more hot weather and Back-to-School time. We are blessed to host a really good Pre-K program. Have
you met the Director, Melanie Nichols? I look forward to working with her and enjoying time reading and playing with the
Caterpillar Class (ages 3+ before August 1%) and the Butterfly Class (ages 4+ before August 1¥). The Caterpillars meet
Tuesdays and Thursdays from 8:30am until 11:30am. The Butterflies are here Monday, Wednesday, and Fridays from 8:30am
until noon. Reading, drawing, and playing games with the kids is good for them and good for me and good for all of us.

Cooper Elementary is also close and looking for volunteers for many different ways to directly connect and bless the
children. I started as a “Bronco Buddy” in March of this year after learning of my new appointment. A Bronco Buddy has
lunch once a week with an assigned child — I have two “buddies”. I can connect you with Jalynn Mayo, the School Counselor,
at Cooper. Yes, background checks are required to volunteer at Cooper or Bella Vista Pre-K downstairs but the process is fast
and free. Thighly recommend getting involved!

We do many good things to support the children in the church and in the area but one of the most important things we can
do is one-on-one time with the children, to know their names. We should work to also know their doll’s name(s), favorite
colors, favorite movie songs, sports played, dancing recital dates, and artistic endeavors as well as their early career aspirations.
We bless them with backpacks, school supplies, Trick or Treat candies, et cetera but to sit and spend time with them or a class is
even more of a blessing. One of the best free entertainments things you can do is take a lawn chair to the soccer fields and ball
fields and meet the kids and their parents. Games or practices, cheer for everyone and both teams - and its free! You don’t have
to coach or referee — just connect and be a good example.

Jesus said: “Let the little children come to me, and do not hinder them, for the kingdom of heaven belongs to such as
these” (Matthew 19:14). In our discipleship journey, we are called to go to the children. Our kids, or grandkids, may have
outgrown the elementary schools and the ball fields, various courts (tennis, volleyball, and basketball), and dance recitals or they
may be too far away to see most evenings and Saturdays. There are well over a thousand pred-k and elementary kids in Bella
Vista. Do you know the names of the ones in your neighborhood? What grades are they in this fall? Here is the challenge: if
you have time and the ability to play golf, play pickleball, play cards, play bingo, play Mahjong, sew, garden, sing, and/or
dance, you can also connect with a child. If you were to ask Jesus what your discipleship walk would look like, what do you
suppose he would suggest to you to help build Christ’s Kin-dom here and now?

Yes, we will continue to share the material blessings as they are desperately needed. We will also share smiles, kind
words, occasionally a hug to two, and a listening ear. Those are desperately needed too. Christ loves them all!
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Donations cah be brought ih M—Th this week
SATURDAY’ AUGUST 6 from 9am—4pm. Carts will be available at Becker

8am - 1pm ~Becker Hall  payi entrance. No clothes, heavy furniture, or TVs
please. We would apprecCiate all other items to be
Cleah and in working order.

Orange & Cihnhamon Rolls will be available until
they are all gone! Pre-order in the office until H

Thursday if you want several. Sioppy Joes will be
served after 10am.
No credit Cards ~ cash, check, QR codes acCepted.
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Meeting our Pastor and his Family—installment #2

Has the newness worn off? It certainly hasn’t for me as I flip through the Directory and realize how many
names I cannot put with the right faces — yet. I am much more concerned about getting to know you than
sharing my story, but I know it is a two-way street, so here is Installment #2. This will be the end as I am not
going to try and match the “Fast and Furious” movies where they are ready to release the tenth one soon.

In conversations with the people I'm meeting, I am finding that many of you are curious about three main
areas: my Call to Ministry late in life, to know more about my adoption, and oddly enough, my days as a
wrestling official and soccer referee. In turn, they want to know about Julie’s design work.

Julie took fashion design at Iowa State and over time received a BA in Studio Art from Salem College (in
Winston-Salem, NC). She would have finished at Iowa State or anywhere else much sooner except I kept
moving her around the country: Iowa to Texas, to California, to Texas, to Oklahoma, to South Dakota, to
Colorado, to Texas, to North Carolina, and to Arkansas. The list does not include moves within states. She did
pattern and design work for Henson-Kickernick and then HanesBrands, Inc. where she focused on intimate
apparel for Bali, Barely There, Hanes Her Way, Just My Size, and the Wonderbra brands.

A quick review of my refereeing days includes a lot (a whole lot) of soccer matches and being honored to
officiate several North Carolina High School State Championship tournaments in wrestling. I did some baseball
but the need was far greater for soccer and wrestling officials, so I did what was best for the kids.

I’'m going to leave more details on the adoption for our face-to-face discussions, as I am still learning more
about it every day. Small group (10-15 folks) meet-and-greet times are being scheduled, where Julie and I will
have a more relaxed time to meet you. If you would like to host one of these groups, either in your home or in
the Parlor at church, please contact the office. Invite friends within our church family for a time of fellowship.

My Call to Ministry is best left for face-to-face discussions also, but it is an amazing and grace-filled story. I
kept trying to do more and more for others and for God without completely submitting myself to what God
wanted. 1 was too full of myself and I thought I knew what God wanted, and what others should want, to stop
and listen to that still small voice of God. I volunteered more and lead more committees and more teams and did
more ‘things’. One day the small voice, leaving no doubt in my heart that it was God, whispered “serve me —
completely”. I was so busy serving corporations and myself, I thought doing volunteer work was what I was
called to do for God. God asked me to work as hard for the Kin-dom as I was for others. Except - my Lord
wanted all of me and made it clear that while it scared me to my bones, I would be blessed if I released worry
about money and possessions if I left my corporate work and fully submitted to Kin-dom work. “I want you to
love all others and do so in My Name. Tell them I love them. Show them.” Here [ am Lord, here [ am.

| The Love of Family

Jarrod (oldest son)
with Wyatt and
baby Scarlett

e

Son Jeff with Addy
and baby Melody
ﬁ

Many blessings to
these wonderful
young families!
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Please help keep our BLESSING BOX filled with non-
perishable food items, so that those in our community who
are in need can replenish themselves here. g

Do you have someone you would like to honor? If so,
please consider making a one-time or monthly donation in
their name.

If you are unable to shop for supplies, you can make a
donation, designating it for the Blessing Box and someone
will do the shopping for you. You are also welcome to drop
off non-perishable items (NO out-of-date) in Room 6 and we
will fill the box as it is emptied. The Blessing Box really is a
blessing to those in need. Thank you for your support.

(below are samples of notes left in the Blessing Box)

~

Are you missing a sweater, jacket, scarf, cap,
umbrella, glove, glasses, or other miscellaneous
items?? Check the Lost & Found department in
the hallway across from the library. We also have
various pieces of jewelry, glasses, and keys in the
office. All will all be donated if not claimed soon.
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LOST Congregational Care Ministry
& If you are in need of a little extra TLC, there
are those in the church who are trained to
FOUND ||| |assist the pastor with helping you meet your
11} need. Speak to someone with a blue
Bt nametag, or contact Judy Kaufmann for
more information. You may also send a
private message through the CCM email
address at: ccm@fumcbellavista.com . The

messages are confidential and will be

answered as soon as possible.

Your CCM Team
is here for you!
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OUR FAMILY

| Each month this space is used to tell about the
| people who are part of our church family. If you
' know of a graduation, community recognition,

someone moving away or moving in, a new baby/

. grandbaby/great-grandbaby, whatever the rest of
' the church might like to know to keep up with

folks, please let me know so | can include the
information in these pages. Send your
information to me at janet@fumcbellavista.com.
Thanks! Jan Walton

JOYS

Clara Ruth
and Ricky,
children of
Rick and
Maci Echols,
w e r e
albaptized,
2 and Maci
joined  our
¢ hureh
» | family at the
same time

ORI = ~lon Sunday
& ’
T | 1 7th in
the contemporary service. We are so blessed to

' have this family become a part of our church

. family.

' RIDGE STEEL -

great-nephew of Sandy Fitch,
was born in Virginia on July 20th. He is the son of
Sandy’s nephew Evan and Kaitie Steel. We give

- praise for this new little one, and prayers for a long
and blessed life.

IN MEMORIUM

| PAT WOLTER - passed away early
' on the morning of Sunday, June 3" at
Circle of Life in Bentonville. Her
memorial service was held on July 9"
in Bentonville. Please be in prayer for
her son Robert and her friends during
this difficult time.

IN MEMORIUM (continued)
JERRY VILLINES -

father of our former youth

director, Danette Baker, died in a trucking accident in |
New Mexico on July 14. His memorial service was |
held in our church Friday, July 22. Please be in |
prayer for the Villines and Baker families during this |
difficult time. Cards may be sent to Danette at: PO |

Box 396, Centerton, AR 72719

PAUL SPEARS - step-father of Scott Drindak,
passed away Monday, July 11" after a lingering
illness from having covid earlier in the year. Scott's
mom, Carolyn also has residual effects from being il
at the same time. They would have been married 41

years that week. Paul's service was held in

Springdale Friday, July 15th. Please offer prayers
for the Drindak family during this difficult time. Cards
may be sent to the Drindak family at: 4 Bruton Lane,
BV 72715

| MICKEY SHANK - passed away July
9" after having a massive stroke
Saturday, July 2™ Mickey and Bil
joined FUMCBY in November 1988 and
| were members here until they relocated
&Y to be close to family in 2020. Please

iRl offer prayers for peace for Bill and the

rest of thelr family during this difficult time. Cards may
be sent to Bill at: 3712 Grove Rd., Oswego, IL 60543.

GARY LEE - husband of Marilyn Lee who is the
accompanist for the Men’s Chorus and has
substituted in our worship services at times, passed
away Wednesday, July 20" after a serious fall at
home. Please be in prayer for Marilyn and all of the
Lee family and friends as they mourn the passing of

Gary. Cards of condolence may be sent to Marilyn |

at: 59 Dunsford Dr., BV 72715

G- ——

| YES...Ithas

been HOT...

But, do you
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| NORTHWEST ARKANSAS

NATURALS

FAITH &
'NIGHT

{ FEATURING A
| PREGAME CONCERT BY:

] RYAN
ELLIS

SATURDAY AUGUST 27, 2022

S
“"HEEE .. Meals on Wheels is a program
o~ vy that delivers meals to individuals
- at home who are unable to
purchase or prepare their own meals.

FUMCBYV formerly supported Meals on Wheels
by being the delivery distribution point in Bella
Vista, but the program now has its own
distribution center. However If's important to
recognize the program exists whether you may
benefit from it or may be able to support
it. Volunteers are needed to help this program
expand its reach. If youre able to assist with
meal deliveries or meal prep, please reach out to
Rita at 479-273-7348 at the Benton County

L - Senior & Wellness Center. To see what

GATES OPEN 4:30 ~ RYAN ELLIS CONCERT 4:50 other services are available and or how to
E G : make a donation you can visit their website

FIRST PITCH 6:05 at www.aaanwar.org.

/ | Maryann (UWF Historian) is
i e ‘ looking for the 2017 and 2018

SRl L . scrapbooks. They were in the
GROUP TICKETS ONLY $10/PERSON if Library not foo long ago. If you

RESERVERI:rﬂL‘?ﬁ‘g’l\:NﬁEpigégigHURdC;:)OFHCE have them or know where they
(M e ~ |llare, please contact the office or

_Letia make:tulsia EON EUNGE Maryann Johnson at 721-9987 as
soon as possible. THANKS!

Several times a week we get asked “How can the
flowers stay so beautiful in this hot weather?” It is the
dedication of one person—MARIAN LAWLESS.
She is here at the crack of dawn most mornings,
watering can and hose in hand as she lovingly makes
sure each plant has a drink before the heat of the day.
descends.

Please look around your home for any
FUMCBV Library books you may have
checked out. We have many that were
checked out as long as two years ago. If you
are through reading, please return them to
the Library, so that others may check them
out to enjoy .

(GRS
Attention all UWF (UMW) Reading Program
participants: August 11th is the last day I can
accept the information as to what program youl|
completed (I, II, III, or IV). You can leave this
information in the shoebox in the church library, |||
email me jdvbellavista@vahoo.com or call me at
479-876-1676. Thank you. Diane Verville ||
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LAY LEADER'S MESSAGE
Dave Broers, Lay Leader
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[. Leading an Active Prayer Life

As I piggy-back off of my sermon the
Power of Prayer in July, it is important to be
intentional in your own personal spiritual development.
Your personal commitment to growing in your faith could
begin with many things. I would like to suggest prayer.
An active prayer life can be a major piece/peace to your
spiritual development as you explore your relationship with
God through quiet time, listening, requesting and
conversation. My own prayer life dramatically changed a
few years ago during and after a period of grief in my life.

As part of your own spiritual growth and for the growth
of the church, it is important for a leader to surround work
and decisions in prayer. When preparing to write this
article 1 kept thinking and asking for inspiration about
dreaming big and praying for God-size dreams. We as
leaders and as churches often do not dream big. We as
leaders sometimes struggle with knowing where God is
calling us to be. We as churches often do not ask where is
God calling our church to be. We have an awesome and
amazing God seeking to work through us here on Earth if
we would only ask and respond. [ heard a prayer that had a
number of lines that caught my attention. Here are a few
lines from the prayer I remember:

Help me pray more. Connect me and You closer  than

ever before.

Moments when [ listen to Your voice and discover
Your will,

Times when I share my hopes and dreams with You.

Periods where I just sit in Your Presence.

You have visions and callings for me. Make it clear to
me what they are.

Help me accept them. Empower me to live them out.

For me, as I pray about my future: Fill me with the
desire to pray — big and bold prayers. Fill me with
Your Holy Spirit and God size my imagination.
Through prayer, mold me into everything You have
created me to be.

I challenge you to read these lines of the prayer daily
and watch your spiritual life grow. I encourage you, as a
leader in your church, to invite others in the church to pray
and respond to the call that God is calling for each of us.
The power of prayer will change me, you, the Church and
our community.

Peace and blessings. . . .Dave

UNITED METHODIST

Artie Lawless, [
WEN UMM President |

Hello Methodist Men!

Welcome to the month of August! I’ve been
thinking lately that there might just be something to
this the global warming thing they keep talking about.
Either that or we’re in training for moving to the planet
Mercury where the average temperature is a balmy 350
degrees. ©

All that being said I still see golfers out there in
100 plus degree heat. We are a resilient bunch for sure.
I’ve been thinking about faith and how we can be
pushed by the heat of the evil one to the brink. He
wants to make it unbearable. He wants to push us to
give up our faith. To tell God, we can’t take it
anymore, it’s too hot to handle.

But remember, it’s a test. A test of our resolve.
Our faith tells us that heaven will be a place of cool
breezes. God has the thermostat set at “ultimate
comfort”. We need to believe it to receive it. When
life’s demands become unbearable. Don’t accept
defeat. Put it on God. Get him involved. He’s there just
for you. He’ll put the fire out. He’ll relieve your task
and set things right.

All you need to do is quietly ask him in your
own way. Lord, I’ve had enough. I'm at my limit and I
need your help carrying this cross. Reach down, take
my hand, share my burden. Strengthen my faith in your
promise. I believe in you, now and always.

Do this, put God on your side then ask yourself
who can stand against you. This is not your battle
alone. I hope as the summer continues you will all stay
in touch, check on each other. We are all brothers in
Christ and the precious sons of the most high God.

Many Blessings, Arties

PLEASE WEAR YOUR NAME TAG
Please remember to wear your name tag at all
church events and activities. This will give our
newer members an easier time of learning your
name, and you theirs. Please let the office know if
your name tag is AWOL and you need a new one.
If you see someone you do not know, introduce
yourself and welcome them to FUMCBV!




AUGUST ANNIVERSARIES AUGUST BIRTHDAYS (contD)
4 Weldon & Linda Hyde 11 Lois McMahon
6 Chet & Cheryl Campbell 11 Paula Phillips
6 Earl & Mary Ann Kennedy 11 Kolby Williams
14 Chris & Elaine Klein 13 Hope Markley

23 Jim & Judy Bilyeu 15 Alec Gilmore

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 18 Marisa Nabholz
1 Raegan Bowers 18 Jim Phillips
2 David Duncan 20 Florence Hill
2 Artie Lawless 26 Julia Forst
2 Marcus Williams 29 Fr‘lSkY Kennedy
3 Peggy Gamble

If your anniversary or birthday is in August and you are

6 Barbara Jenner not listed here, please call the Office and leave a
8 Carolyn Roach message, so we can add you fo the list for next year.

Meet & Greet Fellowship Time |
If you are able to host a fellowship Meet & Greet small group (12-15)
gathering, either in your home or in the parlor at the church, please
let Janet know. Pastor Ron and Julie would like to get to know you
and to be able to talk informally with you. If you are not able to host a gathering,
but would like to be included in one, please let us know. Several gatherings
have already been scheduled, and we want to include everyone. Gather a
group of church family friends and tell us when you can meet.

August Newsletter Financial Data
information as of June 30, 2022 2022 Actual 2022 Budget

Month of June Contributions (Income*) S 25,376.77 S 30,639.00
Month of June Expenses S 35,402.17 S 44,804.61
Difference S (10,025.40) S (14,165.61)
Year to Date Income Contributions Only S 167,731.46 S 183,834.00
Year to Date Expenses 5 240,572.61 S 274,553.78
Difference  $ (72,841.15) S (90,719.78)
Transferred from Restricted Fund to date S 48,600.00

Total § (24,241.15)
*Income does not include Missions or Endowment Interest

Amy Gilmore; Church Administrator
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Dr. Larry Zehring, Director of Music Ministries—‘

Hear ve! Hear ye! Hear ye!

- (or more to the point-)
Sing/Ring ye! Ring/Sing ye! Sing/Ring ye!
Choir & Handbell Practices will resume on
Wednesday, July 27th
Choir ~1:45 p.m. Handbells ~ 3:00 p.m

Although summer and daylight savings time (DST)
still have a couple of months to run, our church’s
musicians are going to push the envelope a bit and “Fall
Back” into our normal routine on July 27th. That’s
right; it’s time to fall back into rehearsals and
participation in worship for the Chancel Bells and the
Chancel Choir as we minister to the congregation
through our music.

Here’s the deal; the Chancel Choir will resume
practice in the sanctuary at 1:45 p.m. on Wednesday,
July 27 and we’ll sing our first anthem of the season at
the 9:00 service on Sunday, August 7th. We'll sing
”I’'m Gonna Sing When the Spirit Says Sing,” an Afro-
American spiritual that I believe is particularly
appropriate for a choir coming off of a month’s
vacation. Then, on successive Sundays, except for
August 21% (more about that later), we’ll be singing
“Let Your Light Shine,” “Pledge of Faith,” “Jesu, Joy
of Man’s Desiring,” and on Sept. 4th “Room at the
Table.“ We'll also begin practicing the music for our
church’s Christmas program.

Chancel Bells will also resume their regular
rehearsals on Wednesday, July 27", We practice in the
music room at 3:00 p.m. each Wednesday and play for
worship services on the third Sunday of each month.
Our selection for August 21* will be an arrangement of
the hymn “Diadem” (“All Hail the Power of Jesus’
Name”). It’s # 155 in the Methodist Hymnal.

Following our practices on the 27th, we’ll adjourn to
a local eatery for a time of good food and fellowship to
which all Choir members, Bell players, and their
families are invited.

I hope you won’t miss this opportunity to join us.
Could this be the year that you will make a commitment
to be a part of one or both of these special groups? I
hope so, we’d love to have you.

Blessings, Lawry

THE GOOD NEWS

AUGUST 2022

Did you know that UWF can
support local charities with

| Best Choice,
o money earned from saving

BEST CHOICE bar code labels ?

“M’lu ll l“ Lately it has been difficult to
o 1700 1l99 gather labels from UWF

members because of fewer in-
person meetings. This is such an easy way to
participate in mission giving so we’re asking
EVERYONE to help. Please consider choosing
Best Choice products, clipping off the bar codes,
and, drop them in the RED BOX located on the
UWF shelf in the Library. Thank You for your
support!

BEST CHOICE

Prayer Shaw!( Mlmst'ry

Prayer shawls are lovingly knit or crocheted,
blessed by our clergy, and given to a church or
family member, or a friend who is dealing with
the death of a loved one, or a serious illness or
injury. Prayer Squares and Coverlets are also
lovingly constructed. All are welcome to join in
this project. If you do not know how to knit
these simple patterns, there is always someone
who is willing to teach you. We have yarn and
at time fall short of the shawls that are needed.
If this is something you could do in your
“spare” time at home, we could use your help.
Please contact Pat Fox, the Prayer Shawl Team
Leader, with any questions you may have.

PRAYER REQUESTS
As a church family we lift each other up in
prayer for both our collective joys and our
concerns. Prayer requests should be sent to
Janet Walton at janet@lovelearnlead.com or

855-1158. You may also complete a Prayer
Request Card in the Narthex or Becker Hall
and drop it in the Prayer Boxes there. They are
checked daily.
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?\‘ SPOTLIGHT on .
STEWARDSHIP S5

Finance Chair

THE GOOD NEWS

ShawiVermett,

OUR

Feed the hungry and help those in trouble. Then
your light will shine out from the darkness, and the

darkness around you will be as bright as noon.
Isaiah 58:10

This month 1 want to spotlight our church’s
mission of snack packs for back packs. This project
was started several years ago and continues to grow.
The program is so important as it provides needy
students with healthy snacks and quick meals for the
weekend, as well as over extended holidays.

God’s word has a special place for children and so
should we. Children are such a blessing, and they are
our future. Whatever we can do for them to ensure
their success is so important. The poverty rate for
Cooper Elementary is high, yet the students rate high
academically due to the support of the community,
mentors and supply of food. The food that we donate
is used for weekends, but also during the school day
as needed.

I want to thank each of you who contribute to this
project. We also have applied and received grants, but
as there is more and more demand the grants have
become smaller. However, we recently received a
donation from the charitable group that manages the
recycling center. Just as I was worrying about the
funds necessary for this program I received their call
and offer of help. Another reminder of my favorite
Bible verse:  Don’t worry about anything; instead
pray about everything. Tell God what you need and
thank him for all He has done. Philippians 4:6

Shari —

AUTO ANGEL
MINISTRY
NEEDS YOU!!

If you are able and willing, please consider

becoming an Auto Angel. There are many
in our church family who do not drive, or
may be temporarily unable to drive. Taking
them to local doctor visits or grocery
shopping or other necessary local trips
would lighten their worry load. There are
very few times during the year that you
would be called upon, but our current
Angel list is becoming short.

For more information, please contact
Sue Nebrig 479-855-9269 or
fineb@aol.com
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A, .
GREETING from UWF ]
As we approach August, the ladies of our
church are looking forward to our Rummage sale on
This month, we are blessed to have Sue Nebrig's the 6™ of August. Anyone wishing to donate items
FUMC Bella Vista story. I'm sure you will like it, for the Rummage Sale may do so between 9 and 4
here in Sue’s own words: —— Aug. 19 thru 4™ Ladies, we will be needing ALL the
Erad mnd. | visited Belia e ] HELP we can get that week even if it’s just a couple
Vista several times before he _ } e of hours. Guys, we can use your help to set up on
retired Bécaiise he Bad an.aiipt s ' Sunday, the 31* at 4pm, and to help take down on
and uncle living here, and with | e Saturday at 1 pm.
us being in Texas and our AT Along with a variety of items to purchase this
children in Missouri and = - year we will again have the WONDERFUL Orange
Louisiana, this was a place to g % and Cinnamon rolls that everyone has missed for the
meet them for a weekend. ! J last two years. Anyone wishing to place an order in
Seven golf courses were a i\ P 15 advance, please call the church office. We will also
real draw for Fred. We moved be offering Sloppy Joe’s and drinks.
to Bella Vista in 1996 and started Iooktng for a B ks A Thimsdas 5
home to purchase and to find a church we felt el WKEICEY YRy aiy HOH
9:00am-2:00pm. Everyone is welcome and the

comfortable in. We were Lutheran but wanted a =) 1
church here that was open, friendly, and fellowship is #1. There are jobs for anyone, whether

welcoming. We visited several churches, and our you are crafty or not. Just a reminder, anyone
next-door neighbor at the time invited us to visit ||| ||| making things at home for the Bazaar may drop
FUMCBYV. The rest is history. them off any Thursday.

We found all the things we were looking for. : !
Fred got involved in the Men’s Club, again thanks ||| [|| Phone # to answer any question/comments;
to our neighbor who invited him. We both looked |f| ||| Verna Bottjen 479-876-1392  Rummage Sale
forward to the Pancake Breakfast twice a year. ||| |I| CoEllen Sterwald 479-721-2902  Rummage Sale
The church’s golf leagues were also welcoming for ||| ||| Judy Bilyeu 479-721-9460 Bazaar
Fred. | found the circles and the UMW were a Barbara Brooks 479=876-5353 UWF President
wonderful way of getting to know other ladies. The
yearly Bazaar was also a wonderful place to make DATES ,TO REM_EM_BER
lifelong ~friends, and helping others in ourlll [[|> No circle meetings in August
community just puts icing on the cake. | havel| |l > Sept. 7" Board Meeting in Parlor 9:30
always been interested in helping others in thell| || > Program for all circles in Sept. will be

community, and our Mission outreach projects Ingathering

through the last 25 years, such as Pak A Sak, The » Sept. 21* Unit Luncheon which is a week earlier

Goat Bank, Snack Pack for the Back Pack, and than usual due to the Bazaar set-up being the

The Blessing Box just to name a few, are what next week.

make this church special to me. | am looking

forward to our church continuing to be a place | You can become a member and help make a

enjoying being part of for a long time. difference in someone’s life. You do not need to be a
Sue, we truly appreciate your taking time to member of the Methodist Church. All 'are

share your story with us. Thank you! Please let me || ||| welcome. Sue Nebrig

know if you would like to tell us YOUR story! You
can contact me by telephone at 479-344-6074 or

928-710-3612 or by email at rihale68@cox. net PS: Those who are participating in the

Submissions should be about one page long.
need them by the 15" of the month. Looklng
forward to more wonderful stories.

reading program for this year must provide
their information to Diane Verville by August

Ja 11th.
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7 NON PROFIT ORGANIZATION
~_ First United Methodist Church U RSTASE PAID

l - PERMIT NO. 176
. ‘K W ‘ 20 Boyce Drive, BENTONVILLE, AR 72712 .
/ ' Bella Vista, AR 72715

”

~

Return Service requested

We’re Here to Serve You

Senior Pastor - Rev. Ron Hayes
Church Administrator - Amy Gilmore To the Home of ...
Church Secretary - Jan Walton
Communications Director - Kaitie Bewley
Music Ministries Director - Dr. Lawrence Zehring
Organist/Pianist - Broc Hite

Phone: (479) 855-1158
www.fumcbellavista.com
facebook.com/fumcbv

Newsletter Deadline: 20th of the month

L OVE YOUR
| NEIGHBOR

FIRST UNITED

Saturday, August 6th ~ 8 to 1
FUMCBYV Becker Hall
Something for Everyone!!!




